

The Williamsport Home

March 3, 2021

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

At present, we have been COVID Free for several weeks. Employees and Residents are being COVID Tested weekly due to the positivity rate being >5% and <10%.

Both Woodland Vista and Apartment Personal Care Dining Rooms are opened. We are now having small group (ten or less residents) activities. The Wellness Coordinator is currently visiting Woodland Vista weekly and has resumed his exercise classes this week in Building "C".

You are welcome to take your loved one out for a Wellness Ride and to Physician appointments. Please avoid restaurants, stores, and large crowds.

Woodland Vista and Building "C" Resident are now able to have indoor visits in our designated visitation rooms. These areas are in "Neutral Zones" meaning you cannot travel thru the building.

We have screening machines located at the main desk of the nursing facility, Woodland Visitors will use and at the front door of Building "C". You also need to screen out after the visit. Mask must be worn and hands sanitized. No hugs or kisses!

After screening, Woodland Vista visitors will enter the Woodland Vista via the elevator then walk straight to Suite #1. You cannot walk down the hall.

Apartment Visitors, after screening, you will ring the call bell button at the front door and wait for staff to arrive and let you into the visitation room via the glass doors.

Staff will bring your love one to the visitation area. These visits need to be scheduled thru me only, to avoid double booking. I prefer you to e-mail your request to me. You are permitted a 30 minute visit limited to two visitors.

Woodland Vista has had some changes with staffing. One of our first shift employees has retired and another is scheduled to retire this month. One of our second shift and one of our third shift employees are transferring to day shift. We have a new employee currently being trained on second shift. We are in need of a third shift employee.

Thank you for all your support during these trying times!

Sincerely

Yvonne Laubach, L.P.N.

Personal Care Administrator

A Tradition of Caring

1900 Ravine Road • Williamsport, PA 17701

570-323-8781 • Fax 570-323-4858 www.TheWilliamsportHome.com